
Hampton Falls Cemetery Trustee Meeting   Thursday October 5, 1:20 pm 

Town of Hampton Falls      Hampton Falls Town Hall 

Draft 

 

Present: J. Bohm - Chairman, Tracy Healey-Beattie, Wendy Harrington Trustees,  

 

OLD BUSINESS 

A pleasant luncheon in honor of Georgianna Swain was held at the Galley Hatch.  Trustees are 

appreciative of R. Russell’s generosity in providing this luncheon.  W. Harrington will submit an 

article on G. Swain’s retirement in the Town Newsletter. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Westview Cemetery 

T. Beattie made a motion to pay Russ Hilliard $3,500.00 to cut dead trees and clear brush 

along iron fence and stonewall behind Revolutionary War Cemetery on Nason Road. 

Seconded by W. Harrington PASSED  

 

2. Remaining Projects  

Chairman Bohm referenced the budget hearing held on October 4, 2023 at the Town Hall.  

The Cemetery proposed budget for 2024 was addressed by the Chairman and was set at 

$19,970 with offsetting revenue of $10,400 leaving a tax impact to the taxpayer of 

$9,570. 

 

3. Metal markers 

October 24, 2023 will be the established date at 10am for the placement of markers as 

needed. 

 

 

4. September Minutes were Accepted and Approved. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion to adjourn by J. Bohm seconded by T.H. Beattie at 2:10 p.m.  Motion Passed 

 

Respectively submitted 

Tracy Healey-Beattie, Secretary Pro tem 

Next Cemetery Trustees Meeting will be November 2, 2023 at 1:00 PM 


